
The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees

Meeting Minutes

Monday, November 21, 2022

The Village of Nelsonville Board of Trustees, met at 7:30 pm, on Monday, November 21, 2022, for their regular meeting, with Mayor Winward presiding, Trustees Campanile, Maloney, Moroney and Zhynovitch present. 
Pledge to the Flag

Mayor Winward opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Vouchers

Abstract #6, in the amount of $17,648.46 was audited and ordered paid by a motion from Trustee Campanile, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor. 
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the October 17, 2022 meeting were approved by a motion from Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor. 
Correspondence

The clerk summarized the correspondence, which included the following:
· NYS Department of Public Service – winter outreach and education campaign to help consumers manage their energy usage
· Town of Philipstown – community outreach for food, mental health, and senior support services
Reports
Clerk Harris 
Clerk Harris read the Treasurers’ Report.
The clerk read the following Notice of Election:

NOTICE OF ANNUAL VILLAGE ELECTION

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT THE ANNUAL ELECTION OF AND FOR THE VILLAGE OF NELSONVILLE, PUTNAM COUNTY, NEW YORK, WILL BE HELD IN SAID VILLAGE AT THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 260 MAIN STREET, ON TUESDAY, MARCH 21, 2023, WITH THE POLLS OPEN BETWEEN THE HOURS OF NOON AND 9PM, AND THAT AT SUCH ELECTION THE FOLLOWING OFFICERS ARE TO BE ELECTED FOR THE TERM SET OPPOSITE HERETO RESPECTIVELY:
TRUSTEE        

TWO YEAR TERM

TRUSTEE


TWO YEAR TERM

Melissa Harris

Village Clerk/Treasurer

Upon motion by Mayor Winward, seconded by Trustee Moroney, enacted all in favor, the annual election was approved. 

The clerk read the following Winter Parking Ordinance:

Winter parking and snow removal regulations in the Village of Nelsonville:

The ban on overnight parking on any public street in the Village, between the hours of midnight and 6am, will be enacted when snow or ice is predicted, or when additional time is needed to clear the streets. Residents must call (845) 265-2500 after 5pm each evening to learn the decision for that night. In the event of a power outage, assume that the overnight parking ban is in effect. 
A limited amount of overnight parking is permitted in the areas so designated, on North Pearl Street and Adams Avenue.  All vehicles parked in this area must be removed by 9am, in order that the lot can be cleared.

The regulation is in effect from December 1 through March 31.

The Nelsonville Village Board reminds residents that it is a violation of section 1219 of the New York State Vehicle and Traffic law to throw snow into the roadway.   Residents must comply with this law if the streets are to be properly cleared.

Finally, property owners and/or occupants are required to keep their sidewalks clear of snow and ice. 

Upon motion by Trustee Campanile, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted all in favor, the Winter Parking Ordinance was approved. 
The clerk then read the Yard Debris Pick Up Notice, which will take place on Saturday, December 3 and reported that Royal Carting will be on a holiday schedule for Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year’s Day. 
Mayor Winward
The mayor reported that the annual Tree Lighting and Holiday Celebration will be held on Friday, December 2 at 6:00pm. There will be carolers, cookies, and hot cocoa. 

Mayor Winward gave an update on the Emergency Tower being planned for the Town Highway Garage property. She and Trustee Moroney attended a meeting in early November, and continue to be assured that the tower will be used for emergency services only. Philipstown is keeping Nelsonville informed.
The mayor reported that the county executive has asked municipalities to review the 2018 agreement regarding shared services. Putnam County provides law enforcement and protection through the Putnam County Sheriff’s Office, and Nelsonville also contracts with the county to prepare our tax bills. Legislator Nancy Montgomery put a meeting together with the Department of State, the Town of Philipstown and the Villages of Cold Spring and Nelsonville to discuss available grants to implement shared services. Not many fit the bill for Nelsonville, but the mayor noted that it was nice to be part of the discussion, and perhaps future opportunities will arise. 
Trustee Moroney
Trustee Moroney reported that the cones are gone and lines have been painted at the bottom of Healy Road, in the hopes to prevent through traffic. Infrastructure updates include the repair of the bathroom ceiling in Village Hall, and the completion of the wall repair where the old air conditioner was located. Finally, he reported that the holiday flags will be going up the week after Thanksgiving. 
Trustee Campanile
Trustee Campanile was very happy to congratulate the Haldane boys’ soccer team on winning the Class C state championship. Seven of the players are Nelsonville residents:

Scott Bailey

Jeremy Hall

Ronan Kiter

Trajan McCarthy

William Sniffen

Luca Van Dommele

Ty Villella

Way to go Blue Devils! 
New Business

Planning Board Appointment
Mayor Winward stated that there were four candidates for the Planning Board vacancy, that all were enthusiastic and eager to serve their community. The mayor hopes that the candidates will be interested in helping in future positions, and helping with the Comprehensive Plan. 
Upon motion by Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Trustee Campanile, enacted all in favor, Dove Pedlosky was appointed to the Nelsonville Planning Board. 
Nelsonville Trails and Philipstown Pathway Updates 
Trustee Zhynovitch stated that it has been a busy fall for the woods, trails and hiking. She has five items to discuss with the board.
1. The Eagle Scout who expressed interest in refurbishing the kiosk at the trail head, is ready to present a proposal, and Trustee Zhynovitch would like approval for funding from the Recreation Account to cover the cost of materials. Upon motion by Trustee Zhynovitch, seconded by Mayor Winward, enacted four in favor, one abstention, the funding was approved. Trustee Zhynovitch stated that the cost for materials would be approximately $600
2. There have been reports of groups of people with baskets entering the woods, presumably to forage for mushrooms, berries and the like. Trustee Zhynovitch stated that in NYS, the guidance is clear; there is no foraging allowed in state parks as well as Scenic Hudson. Foraging is allowed in mixed use and private property with permission, so the question for the board is does Nelsonville, who is the property owner of the woods, allow foraging? Some discussion ensued among the board members, who raised some concerns about injuries, and removing living things from their ecosystem, among others. It was decided to table the issue for now, and see if there are any reports of foraging in the spring. 

3. Trustee Zhynovitch attended Philipstown Trail Committee meeting regarding a possible connector trail between Cold Spring and Garrison. The end point of the proposed trial would be the Rec Center, and the trail would be designed for use by residents. The group received a grant for a feasibility study, and many ideas were discussed at the meeting among community residents. A discussion ensued among the board regarding the trail, and Trustee Zhynovitch will update. 
4. The Hudson Highlands Fjord Trail organization held a community forum on November 20 to discuss visitation, identifying challenges and crafting solutions. Although not directly about the Fjord Trail, there was much discussion about the impact that visitors have on the community and surrounding areas like Breakneck Ridge. Trustee Zhynovitch hoped that the questions and concerns of residents will inform and enlighten the HHFT committee. Mayor Winward added that an original plan to alleviate parking and congestion has evolved into a park-to-park experience, connecting Dockside, Breakneck and then further up to Beacon. The real fear is that identified issues will be exacerbated by the Fjord Trail. Although Nelsonville is not as severely impacted as other areas in the community, she is concerned about redirection and overflow into the Nelsonville Woods. Trustee Zhynovitch stated that Fjord Trail organization would like to hold more meetings with the community. She stated that residents do not feel heard, and the mayor encourages residents to log on to the Hudson Highland Fjord Trail website for more information.  
Cold Spring – NYC DEP Water Agreement

Mayor Winward gave a recap of the Village of Cold Spring’s efforts to work with the NYS Department of Environmental Protection to tap into the NYC aqueduct for emergency purposes, when water levels are low, and to repair the dam. The mayor stated that the Village of Cold Spring has signed a ten-year agreement, the first five years with an agreed upon rate to be charged for water and then some amendments for an extension of up to two years, with the hope that the dam will be finished within five to seven years. If not, any excess water usage would be charged at a higher rate. Nelsonville has investigated whether forming a joint water district with Cold Spring would be beneficial, but it would likely be too costly. An intermunicipal agreement for Nelsonville water usage will be drafted within the next month or so, and the mayor will continue to update the board. 
. 

Old Business

Capital Asset Inventory per Audit Recommendation
Trustee Campanile stated that there is a need to create a file for each of the Village’s capital assets. He stated this is good paperwork to have, and next month the board will adopt a resolution to create a threshold of $5,000 for inventory of capital assets. Trustee Maloney will be working on assessing the current value of some of our capital assets.  
Speed Solutions Update
Mayor Winward stated that Philipstown passed a resolution to reduce the speed on Route 301 heading into Nelsonville, from 55mph to 45mph or less. It has been sent to the NYS Department of Transportation to study. Trustee Maloney and the mayor will be working on permits for flashing beacon crosswalk signs and the installation of radar speed signs. 
CCA Update

Mayor Winward met with the Town of Philipstown and the Village of Cold Spring about the current status of involvement with the Community Choice Aggregate. By using the “opt out” program, it gives all three municipalities buying power to purchase from the energy providers. In the past, when Nelsonville attempted to join, Joule and the other communities determined that the price was not favorable. Currently, the Village is in line to join a CCA with 14 other communities in the spring, with more purchasing power. NYS has stepped in to help with regulations, to make it more difficult for suppliers to back out of contracts. Joule is seeking two possible ways to set up an agreement, by either negotiating a two-year rate, or a new proposal which would have quarterly periods which is potentially more promising to provide lower rates. The board discussed the opt-out options, and the mayor stated that the Village will be hearing from Jeff Domanski to have public information sessions at upcoming meetings. 
Open to Floor

A member of the public expressed some concerns about the emergency services tower, and Trustee Moroney reiterated that it is not a cell tower, but will be utilized for emergency services only. Mayor Winward suggested he direct his questions and concerns to the Town of Philipstown. 
Adjournment

Upon motion of Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Maloney, enacted all in favor, the meeting was adjourned at 9:04pm.
Respectfully presented, 

Melissa Harris
Village Clerk

